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Have your say: Review of bus 
services to Balmain East Wharf 

Bus routes 442 and 445 
November 2024 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gadigal people of the Eora Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The NSW Government is committed to 
ensuring bus services continue to meet 
the needs of the community. 

We are seeking feedback on potential 
adjustments to bus services that 
operate to Balmain East Wharf. 
Why are we reviewing these services? 
In 2018, changes were made to some bus 
services, including route 442 between the 
Sydney CBD and Balmain, and route 445 between 
Campsie and Balmain.  
This included introducing additional services 
across the week on route 442 operating between 
the Sydney CBD and Balmain East Wharf and 
changing route 445 to operate between Campsie 
and Gladstone Park, Balmain.  
The changes were made to improve service 
frequency, provide additional capacity and 
improve the reliability of these services.  
Transport for NSW (Transport) is currently 
reviewing these services.  This review reflects a 
NSW Government election commitment to 
investigate options to restore route 445 to 
operate to Balmain East Wharf via Darling Street.  

What will this mean for you? 
Transport wants to update you on the options 
being considered, the impacts that each of these 
may have on your travel and understand what 
your preference may be if changes were made. 

If changes to the existing bus services are made, 
we want to ensure they are guided by the needs 
of the community.  

What are the options?  
The proposed options for consideration and 
community feedback are: 

• Restore route 445 to operate to and from 
Balmain East Wharf together with route 442, 
which will require some local parking 
changes. 

• Operate a select number of route 445 
services to and from Balmain East Wharf, 
which will require some local parking 
changes. 

• Maintain routes 442 and 445 as they 
currently operate, but with an increased 
frequency on route 445. 

• No changes to current operations (route and 
service frequency) of both services. 

See map overleaf for details on the existing routes.  
More information about each of the options is 
detailed in the survey. 
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How to have your say 
We invite you to consider the potential options 
Transport has identified and let us know which 
one you prefer. 
You can have your say on these options by Friday 
22 November 2024.  
We encourage you to complete the survey at: 
http://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/buschanges 

Or scan the QR code 

. 

If you would prefer to email us your feedback 
please send this to: 
buschanges@transport.nsw.gov.au or provide 
written feedback to:  
Transport for NSW, Attention: Bus Consultation  
Level 8/231 Elizabeth Street, Sydney, NSW 2000 
What are the next steps? 
After the consultation period closes, we will 
carefully consider all feedback received via the 
survey and other feedback options, we will report 
back to the community on the proposed 
approach.  

Current bus routes 445 and 442 and possible extension of the 445 
 

 

 

Contact us 

 

For Trip Planning, call 131 500 or visit 
www.transportnsw.info 

 

 

buschanges@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

231 Elizabeth Street  
Sydney, NSW 2000 

 

Visit the website to have your say  

 
www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-
statement#Your_Privacy 
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